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BERKS COUNTY GRANGE WEBSITE: 

berkscountygrange.org 

 

Contact person to add items to website: 

Jennifer Beamon at:  jennifermarie707@gmail.com 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
Nettie A. Kauffman 

 
 As I sit and write this article for the ECHO, I wonder if 

winter will show up this year!  Spring begins on March 20 and it 

seems we are getting our springtime weather in January.  Let’s 

hope that winter doesn’t show up for our March 4 county Grange 

meeting. 

 I want to take this opportunity to thank Lindsay Schroe-

der for completing the 2023 county Grange calendar.  Yes, it 

comes in a different format than we were always used to.  If you 

have any comments, or corrections, regarding this calendar format, 

please do not hesitate to contact me (610-926-5389 or Net-

tie6142@gmail.com), or your Subordinate President, and let them 

know so they can pass the information onto me. 

 During this past quarter, Treasurer Jacob Mengel handed 

in his resignation in order to spend more time with his family and 

has been given extra responsibilities at his workplace.  At the De-

cember county meeting a new treasurer was suggested and elected 

to fill the position.  Serving as the county’s new treasurer will be 

Shirley Breininger from Ontelaunee Grange.  We thank Jacob for 

his time and efforts while serving in this position. 

 Your county Grange will be involved with several activi-

ties during the up-coming months and I encourage our member-

ship to help support and become involved with making them a 

success. 

B.A.R.N. (Berks Agricultural Resource Network) is 

seeking volunteers to help celebrate National 

Agricultural Literacy Month the week of March 

13 -17.  This entails reading to Kindergarten, 

First and Second Graders and doing a small ac-

tivity with the students.  There are 161 class-

rooms requesting readers throughout the county 

schools.  If you are interested in helping with 

this activity, please give me a call and I’ll for-

ward your information to the proper individual.  

NOTE:  You do not have to have Child Clear-

ance papers for this project since teachers would 

be in the classrooms.. 

To plan ahead and volunteer this summer when the 

Berks County Fair has once again asked us to 

help with their food stand from July 12 – 15.  I 

realize this is an early notice, but it is never too  

(continued page 8)  

NEXT COUNTY NEETING: 

 

March 4, 2023                                    

Gouglersville Grange, 9:30 a.m. 



	
	

	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

			Berks	County	Junior	Grange	News	
2023 Junior Attendance Contest 

In order to qualify, a junior member must participate in 
at least 4 junior events (i.e. sleepover, camp, swim 
party, bowling), the WAT fundraiser, and 1 contest on 
the State level.  
 
Upcoming activities:  
à    Sleepover (February 3-4, Fleetwood) 
à March Pomona (March 4th, Gouglersville) 
à WAT (April 15 at 5:45, Ontelaunee) 
à County Camp (May 19-21, Camp Swatara) 
à June Pomona (June 3rd, Pioneer) 
à Knoebels (June TBD - potentially 22nd) 
à State Youth Camp (June 30-July 2) 13/14 yrs invited 
à State Camp (July 2-8, Camp Sylvan Hills) 
à Swim Party (July 22, 6-9pm, Schoey Pool) 
à September Pomona (September 9th, Bernville) 
à    Fall Activity Mini Golf TBD (September 23, TBD) 
à    November Activity TBD (November 26, TBD) 
 

Walk-A-Thon	tally	night	will	be	our	
next	Junior	Meeting,	April	3	starting	at	
5:30.	We	will	work	through	organizing	
donations	and	then	meet	for	our	

quarterly	meeting.	

PA State Junior Grange 

Ambassador, Tyler Davis, with 

Secretary of Agriculture, Russell 

Redding at the Farm Show 

2022 Junior Attendance 
Contest Winners 

In order to win a prize for the Junior 
Attendance contest juniors had to 
participate in the following: at least one 
junior contest on the State level, the 
WAT fundraiser and 4 or more 
events… 
 
Congrats to:  

• Savannah Beamon 
• Brayden Covey 
• Kayleigh Covey 
• Ellie Schroeder 
• Jacob Schroeder 
• Grace Tempel  

 

Junior	Volunteers	over	18:	
Clearances	must	be	submitted	to	the	state	in	
order	to	support	at	junior	events,	including	

camp!	

Junior Walk-A-Thon flyers will be in the 
mail by end of February. Please 

consider donating to a junior to help 
defray their county camp costs. If you 
do not receive a flyer and would like to 
help a junior, please reach out to me. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

February—May 2023 
 

Feb 18  Ontelaunee Junior Grange Spaghetti Dinner 4—8 p.m. (see page 7 for details) 

Feb 20  PRESIDENT’S DAY 

Feb 22  Ag/Legislative Meeting, 7:30 p.m. @Ontelaunee Grange 

March 4  County Meeting @Gouglersville Grange, 9:30 a.m. 

March 5  Ontelaunee Grange Breakfast, 8 a.m.—1 p.m. 

March 6  Pioneer Grange Italian Hoagie Sale* 

March 6  Kutztown Grange Basket Bingo, 6:45 p.m. ^ 

March 11  Hamburg Grange Pot Pie Dinner, 4—7 p.m. (see article for details) 

March 12  Virginville Grange Benefit Bingo (see article for further details) 

March 15  Ontelaunee Grange Community Night, 7:30 p.m. 

March 26  Kutztown Grange Pulled Pork Dinner, take out only, 12—3 p.m.^^^ 

April 2  Ontelaunee Grange Breakfast, 8 a.m.—1 p.m. 

April 3  Junior Grange Meeting via Zoom 

April 7  Pioneer Grange PA Dutch Potato Filling Sale** 

April 7  Kutztown Grange Potato Filling & Bacon Dressing Sale^^ 

April 9  EASTER 

April 14  ECHO deadline 

April 15  Junior Grange Walk-a-Thon @Ontelaunee Grange Hall, 5:45 p.m. 

April 17  Kutztown Grange Basket Bingo, 6:45 p.m.^ 

April 20 Pioneer Grange Community Night CANCELLED—will not be held 4/21 either 

April 22  Kutztown Grange Pot Pie Dinner, 3:30—6:30 p.m. 

April 30  Go-to-Church Sunday, 9:30 a.m., Gernant’s Church, Leesport (see article for further details) 

May 1  Pioneer Grange Ham & Cheese or Turkey & Cheese Sandwich Sale*** 

May 1  Collate ECHO @Ontelaunee Grange, 3:15 p.m. (Pioneer assists) 

May 4  Virginville Grange Community Night, 7:30 p.m. 

May 7  Ontelaunee Grange Breakfast, 8 a.m.—1 p. m. 
 

 

^March 6 & April 17  Kutztown Grange :  Basket Bingo, tickets, $20; call 610-395-3889 for tickets 

 

*March 6 Pioneer Grange:   $6.00  Order deadline is Feb. 26   Pickup at the Grange hall from 3—5 p.m.  Call Tammy to order, 610-463-

7213 

 

^^^March 26 Kutztown Grange:  must order by March 17.  $12.  Call to order:  610-763-3063 or 570-449-9656. 

 

**April 7 Pioneer Grange:  1.5 lbs for $5; 2.5 lbs for $7.  Pickup at the Grange hall, 2—4 p.m.  Deadline to order is March 30.  Call Tammy 

to order, 610-463-7213 

 

^^April 7 Kutztown Grange:  Pick up 3-6 p.m.  Call to order by March 27, 610-395-3889.  

 

***May 1 Pioneer Grange:  Ham & Cheese or Turkey & Cheese Sandwich Sale, $4.  Deadline to order is 

April 23.  Pickup at the hall from 3—5 p.m.  Call Tammy to order at 610-463-7213 
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Remember—check 

the website if you 

are unsure if a par-

ticular event will 

be happening—or 

call the appropri-

ate grange/leader 

for final verifica-MEETING DATE CHANGE 
 

Kutztown Grange will no longer meet 2nd Thursday of each month 

 

Kutztown Grange will now meet 2nd Wednesday of each month 



COMMUNITY NIGHT  

PROGRAMS 

2023 

 

Mar. 15—Ontelaunee Grange, 7:30 p.m. 

 

Apr. 21—Pioneer Grange, 7:30 p.m. (CANCELLED) 

 

May 4—Virginville Grange, 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

(please check ahead of time to make sure activity will be held) 
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GO-TO-CHURCH SUNDAY   
 

The Pomona Go-to-Church Sunday is April 30, 2023.  It 

will be held in their Memorial Hall—no steps to climb.  

Frances Merkel, a member of Ontelaunee Grange, is the 

pastor.  If people want to see the inside of the sanctuary 

after the church service, they will open the doors. 

 

After the worship service, they will have snacks and fel-

lowship time. 

 

DATE:  April 30, 2023 

 

LOCATION:  13 Gernant’s Church Road              

Leesport 19533 

 

TIME:   9:30 a.m. 

COMMUNITY SERVICE by Carlene Kleckner 

 

Hi everyone. Hope you all had a good holiday. 

 

A big thanks to all that took a Angle tree tags. We 

did 100 tags this year.  

 

For March meeting, we are going to collect items for 

the Berks Humane society. Please bring dry dog and 

cat food, wet cans of dog and cat food, cleaning sup-

plies, office supplies, dog and cat treats, pet to.ys, 

towels, paper towels, blankets, litter pans, pee pads, 

and cash or gift cards. Please bring at least one item 

or if you forget to bring anything just give money.  

 

Hope to see you at the March 4 meeting and have a 

good winter. 

 

BERKS HEIM  by Doris Evans, 484-332-1136 

 

Church services are happening on Sundays at 2:30 p.m.  Thank you to the granges that have signed up to assist in transporting residents to 

these services (Bernville, Hamburg and Pioneer).  Unfortunately only 15 out of the 52 weeks have been filled.  Services are also being held 

on Tuesday at 10:15 a.m.  If you are able to help at any of these services it would be greatly appreciated. 

 

When I called for updated Berks Heim info in mid-December, they reported they had 2-3 cases of the RSV but currently they are clear of 

that virus.  They do have a few residents and staff currently testing positive for Covid.  Masks are still required. 

 

There are no evening activities at this time.   Ms. Gilmer looks forward to the day that she can begin to schedule Bingo parties and musical 

activities.  At this time she is planning on having a Heim Fest in September, but that is not definite.  She is also tentatively looking into 

having a Volunteer Appreciation Banquet in April.  However, many of the regular volunteers have not been there since Covid began but 

she would like to thank those that had helped prior to Covid and those that continue to serve. 

 

The Volunteer Services Board did hold a very successful Santa’s Corner in December and also a recent Flea Market.  That’s a good start to 

getting back to our normal great Berks Heim events to make residents have a fulfilling life. 

 

Please contact me with any questions you may have regarding volunteering at Berks Heim.  Thank you. 



AGRICULTURE REPORT by Doug Sattazahn 

 

Recently, my family and I attended the PA Farm Show for the first time in a few years. We made the rounds to see various animals, 

commercial exhibits, and educational displays. The food was delicious and the milk-

shakes were satisfying. It takes an army of dedicated volunteers from many organiza-

tions to pull off this eight-day show. 

 

Some farmers bemoan the fact that the Farm Show isn’t aimed just at farmers any-

more. But the fact is that Pennsylvania farmers need an event like this. We don’t have 

a traditional state fair, so the Farm Show fills the gap in educating the public about 

agriculture. Our state’s diverse ag industry is showcased in a variety of ways, from 

seeing dairy cows giving birth to learning about forest products in the woodmobile. 

People are becoming more and more removed from where food comes from. The 

Farm Show allows consumers to make the connection between production ag, proces-

sors, retailers, and themselves. 

 

The Keystone Farm Show in York has picked up the role of being a farmer-based 

trade show. All the latest and greatest in farm equipment can be found here and farmers get to network and catch up with every agri-

business imaginable. The food isn’t too bad either. 

So instead of complaining about the PA Farm Show transforming into something different, be glad we have different events that meet 

many different needs. 

 

VIRGINVILLE GRAGE                              

COMMUNITY SERVICE  
 

We hope everyone had a wonderful holiday and a Happy New Year! 

 

At our benefit bingo in November, we were able to help Adrian Barlup 

who is a community member with ongoing medical needs.  We were 

able to present Adrian's wife with a check at our December meet-

ing.  Thank you to all who came out to play, helped with Bingo, or 

made baked goods to sell.  Additionally, 581 canned goods were col-

lected and delivered to Keystone Military Families in Shoemakersville. 

 

In December, we also rang the bell for the Salvation Army at the Red-

ner's in Hamburg.  We appreciate everyone who donated their time or 

money to help a worthy cause to help members in the community at the 

holiday season. 

 

A new year means another opportunity for the community service 

committee to help others in need in the community.  We invite you to 

come out for an afternoon of fun and fellowship at our annual bingo on 

Sunday, March 12th, 2023. A recipient has yet to be deter-

mined.  Packages are $25.00 each with upgrades and special games 

available.  Come early for lunch as doors open at 11:30 a.m.  Games 

will begin at 1:00 p.m. Prizes include Thirty-One bags and cash. Keep 

an eye out in your email or mailbox for a flyer!  If you are interested in 

playing, please contact Denise Clare at 610-562-3876 or David Gesch-

windt at 610-562-7421 to reserve your seat today. 

 

As always, we are looking for the names of individuals or groups that 

could benefit from our help.  Please do not hesitate to contact any com-

mittee member with suggestions. 

 

Something New: Going as a group out to eat 

after Pomona Meeting. 
 

Since our Pomona Grange meetings do not last as long as they 

used to, lunch is not served at the grange hall.  

 

We are trying something new by going out for lunch at a restau-

rant near the grange hall where Pomona is held.  In March, the 

Pomona meeting will be held at Gouglersville Grange. The res-

taurant that was chosen to go to is “Paolo’s Restaurant and Bar”. 

It is an Italian restaurant. 

 

    Place: Paolo’s Restaurant & Bar 

    Address: 2480 Lancaster Pike, Reading 

   Type of Restaurant: Italian (Pizza, sandwiches, wraps, full  

                                    meals, etc.) 

   Time:  After Pomona meeting, around 12:30-1:00 p.m. 

   Cost: Each person will pay their own bill. 

 

We will ask you to sign-up when you get to Pomona, so we can 

call the restaurant and let them know approximately how many 

people to expect.  This way they are ready for us. 

 

HOPE you can join us. We had 14 members attend 

the first time. Everyone had a good time enjoying 

the meal and socializing.  
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FAMILY ACTIVITIES - Jane Reppert 

 

 I hope everyone is doing well in the New Year. Did you make a resolution for the New Year?  Are you still on track with it? I hope 

your resolution was to get more involved in your grange. There are many activities and projects you can do. It’s not to last to get started. 

              The Pomona Family Activities donated $50 to Operation Holiday and $50 to Opportunity House the last quarter in 2022. 

 Thank you to those that brought Christmas cookies to the December Pomona meeting for the cookie exchange and to make boxes of 

cookies to donation.  There were 10 members who participated in the exchange and one member just donated cookies. We packed 10 boxes 

of cookies which were given to the Kutztown Police for their service to the community. 

 The winter months are a good time to work on some of the Family Activities contest. I hope there will be more entries in the contest 

at the Pomona Level this year.  There is something for everyone to enter.  Will you help your grange to have some entries.  If you need the 

contest and rules, see your Family Activities chairperson or contact me.  The judging at the Pomona level will be at the September Pomona 

meeting, so you have plenty of time to finish an entry or two. 

 The 150th Anniversary State Grange Cookbooks are still available for purchase. If you would like one, you can call me (610-562-

2647) and we can make arrangements to get it.  The cost is $25.00 per book. 

               A special project for the Pomona Family Activities is making “Walker Organizers” and “Preemie Beanies” 

(4 sizes). I have patterns for both to crochet. However, if you find your own pattern to crochet, knit, or sewing, you can make that one.  The 

walker organizers will go to nursing homes or member of the grange who could use one and the beanies will go to hospitals.   

              The Pomona Family Activities will be meeting at 9:00 a.m. before the Pomona Meeting to discuss projects we want to do and 

our quarterly donations.  Please come with new ideas for projects and fundraisers for the coming year. Anyone is welcome to attend this 

meeting. 

              We will be going out to eat after Pomona for lunch at “Paolo’s Restaurant & Bar about 3 miles from the grange.  See more informa-

tion elsewhere in the newsletter. 

               If you have any questions about anything, please call me at 610-562-2647.  If I am not at home, just leave a message and I will get 

back to you. 

               I hope everyone stays healthy and have a nice Easter. 

 

 

Quotes: Live today as you will wish you had lived when you stand before God. 

 

               Spring is nature’s way of saying, “Let’s party!” (Robin Williams) 

 

 

 

Tips: With Spring just around the corner, here are a few tips for gardening and house: 

 

Set flower beds in a diamond pattern rather than in straight rows.  They’ll look fuller faster. 

Place aromatic plants near the windows of your house so you can enjoy their fra-

grance. 

Kill sparse weed growth in walkways or patio cracks by pouring boiling water over 

it. 

A sturdy dinner fork makes a great weeding tool. Pull weeds after a moderate rain 

or a few hours after watering.  Weeds are easier to remove if the soil is moist 

but not soaking wet. 

Make mulch by spreading sheets of newspaper between flower or vegetable beds.  

Weigh paper down with rocks. 

For low-cost fertilizer, add crushed eggshells to a gallon jug three-quarters filled 

with water. Let sit for a few days, then shake and use on blooming perennials. 

Store garden tools (shovels, spades, etc.) in a bucket of sand. It protects their edges 

and keeps them from resting. 

Remove firewood stored near the home. Firewood should be stored at least 18 

inches off the grange at least 2 feet from the structure. 

Check your gas- and battery-powered lawn equipment to make sure it is ready for 

summer use.  Lean equipment and sharp cutting blades will make yard work easier. 

Check for loose and leaky gutters.  Improper drainage can lead to water in the basement or crawl space. Make 

sure downspouts drain away from the foundation and are clear and free of debris. 

Get a great non-streak shine on chrome fixtures and mirrors by using rubbing alcohol (which you probably keep 

in the bathroom anyway). Apply with a soft cloth or use cotton balls. 
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PROGRAM COORDINATOR by Debra Kieffer 

 
Hello Everyone. 
 
My name is Debra Kieffer I'm your newly elected Program 
Coordinator.  I think I had started my program off strong at 
the December Pomona meeting. Everyone was involved and 
seemed to have a good time trying to win prized wrapped in 
saran wrap. I will turn the program over to Gail Switzer for 
the March meeting with the Juniors. As I will be returning 
from vacation that weekend.   
 
For those that don't know me, I'm a very involved person. I'm 
on the consistory, in the choir and church secretary at our 
church. I'm in Farm Women of Berks County, I'm the County 
Farm Women Board Secretary and belong to Marion Grange 
where I'm also the program coordinator. I 'm the secretary of 
the Marion Township Alumni. Team captain of our Relay for 
Life Team Walkin' For a Miracle along with a great team. I'm 
also a chalk designer with Chalk Couture.  
 
I live on a dairy farm with my husband Mark and son An-
drew. The 3 of us run our farm together. In my spare time I 
like to do crafts, crochet and chalk.   

 

 

Ontelaunee Junior Grange 

 

12th Annual Spaghetti Dinner 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Saturday, February 18, 2023 

4:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

13 and over $10.00 

3-12 yr old $6.00 

2 & under free 
 

 

All you can eat ~~ Price includes salad 

bar & dessert 
 

 

There will also be Raffle Baskets 
 

 

Ontelaunee Grange Hall 

1076 Grange Road, Leesport, PA 19533 

Legislative (complaint) Report by Kenneth 

Schlegel 
 
 Do our legislators get anything done while 

they’re in session?  In the last session ending at the 

end of 2022, PA legislators exacted 166 laws.  That’s 

the highest since the session which ended in 2016, in 

which 175 were enacted!  Some of the accomplish-

ments – they addressed fentanyl, deteriating  homes, 

victim’s rights, homelessness, budgeting process tax 

rates. For instance our corporate tax rates are the high-

est in the nation 9.99% .  It has been lowered to 8.99% 

and will continue to go down over the coming years.  

 

 Another large number of laws were renaming 

bridges, interchanges, highways and roads.  I’m sure 

many are waiting to have a traffic circle named after 

them. 

 

 Mark Rossi, a Berks County legislator, was 

named House Speaker.  By the way, he has never at-

tended one of our legislative banquets!  Sandy Graf-

fius , our County Controller for 20 years will be retir-

ing.  Every year we had a legislative banquet she was 

always the first to reply. 

 

 One thing that kind of surprised me was our 

past Govenor.  In the last 8 years he has pardoned 

2,540 convicts!  Maybe the legislators past 166 laws, 

but well over 400 never made it out of committee!  

The power of one individual!!      
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POMONA GRANGE HIGHLIGHTS 
 

The following are the highlights from the December 10, 2022, Pomona Grange meeting held at Kutztown Grange.  Again, we would 

rather have you in attendance to help make decisions and for your input. 

 

 Representative from the Salvation Army spoke and thanked Pomona for again being a big contributor in the Angel Tree project—

approximately 100 gifts. 

 Nettie announced that Lindsay Schroeder was the official photographer at National Session 

 Congratulations to Gail Switzer for being named National Grange Outstanding Young Patron 

 2023 Pomona calendars in it’s new format are now available 

 Jake Mengel submitted his Treasurer resignation 

 Approved a full-page ad for 150th Anniversary historical booklet 

 Program Coordinator budget changed to $200 per year/4 Pomonas, regardless of who in charge 

 Attendance:  12 Brothers; 21 Sisters; 2 Juniors; 2 Mini Juniors     Total:  37 

 Audit report given and approved 

 Family Activities donated cookies brought to Pomona to the local EMTs 

 Ken Schlegel reported that the Candidates Night was well attended 

 Ken Schlegel reported that he testified before the Milk Marketing Board along with State Grange President Espenshade 

 Juniors collected about $700 from Granges and shopped for WSH for Xmas 

 Doris Evans is asking granges to again sign-up for transporting Heim residents to church services 

 Oley Fair soup stand netted Pomona around $800 

 No lottery calendar for 2023 

 County membership:  947 

 Purchased Officer Bond $100,000 coverage 

 Renewed Pomona website for 2 years—$401.74 

 Received thank you from Sarah Berger, Kutztown Fair winner and from Berks County Fair for Fall Fest donation 

 Shirley Breininger was elected as new Pomona Treasurer 

 Donated $1500 to 150th Anniversary Celebration—funds from Edward Jones account 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  (continued) 

 

 soon to provide this type of information to our member ship.  A schedule will go out in the May ECHO newslet

 ter.  

 

I would like to emphasize that each Grange should make sure they are covered with Fidelity Bonding insurance.  What is Bonding Insur-

ance?  Fidelity Bonding is a type of insurance coverage to protect the financial assets of your Grange (Community, Pomona, or State).   

Bonding insurance coverage is included with the 2nd Quarterly Report to the PA State Grange.  The Secretaries of each Subordinate 

Grange need to complete that particular section when submitting their quarterly membership information to the State Grange.  I will dis-

tribute more information to the Presidents of the Community Granges at the March 4 Quarterly meeting at Gouglersville Grange hall. 

 

In closing, I would like to provide the comments that were made by our National Grange President and the PA Secretary of Agriculture 

Russell Redding in the National Grange President’s message of The Patrons Chain for January 13, 2023. 

 

     National President Betsy Huber stated the theme for this year’s Show (Farm Show) is “Rooted in Progress.”  It reminds me of our 

National Grange tagline, “American Values, Hometown Roots.”  PA Secretary of Agriculture Russell Redding stated, “Roots 

are the start of a legacy, allowing us to grow, keeping us grounded, and eventually allowing us to bear fruit that feeds and en-

riches the lives of others.”  We can apply this to the Grange as well as to agriculture. 

     Redding continued, “It is holding onto your core values and traditions while being open to change and growth.  It is why you 

plant a seed – not for it to stay a seed, but for it to grow and flourish.” 

     President Huber further stated, that is what the Grange is about – holding onto our values and traditions, while also being open to 

change to allow us to continue to grow and flourish in our communities.  This would be a good topic for discussion at your 

Grange meeting.  How should we change to allow continued growth, yet still hold onto our American values and hometown 

roots? 

 

Some good thoughts to the words above! 
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Gail Switzer 

2022-2023 National Grange Outstanding Young Patron 
 

 

As some of you may have heard or seen, I have the honor of representing the Youth and Young Adults at the national 

level after being chosen as one of the National Grange Outstanding Young Patrons at National Session in Reno, NV.  

 

The other member of the Youth Team is Autumn Whitaker, from North Carolina. Autumn’s and my goals are to get 

more youth involved on the national level and to encourage young adults who were previously active youth to get 

back involved in the youth and young adults programming. I can personally say I know how hard it is to balance 

family, work, post-graduate schooling, as well as other activities – but it is possible so I am hoping we see an in-

crease in participation.  

 

In addition to Autumn and I, Nettie Hartley, from Rhode Island, is serving at the National Junior Grange Ambassador 

for the upcoming year.  

 

Please feel free to invite me (or all of us) to any meetings or special events as you would like. 
 

 
 

 

HAMBURG GRANGE 
 

The Hamburg Grange is sponsoring an AYCE 

Homemade Chicken Pot Pie Dinner on Satur-

day, March 11, 2023, with a snow date of 

March 25, 2023, from 4-7PM at the Hamburg 

High School, 701 Windsor St., Hamburg.  All 

proceeds will benefit the Hamburg Historical 

Society Capital Campaign.   

 

Cost is Dine-In for Adults $12, 3-8 $5, 2 and under free Take-Out 

Meals and Quarts $10 

 

Bake Sale available.  For more info, please contact                                                                                                     

                               Michael Adams at 610-562-5933.  9 

YOUTH NEWS by Erika Berger 

 

The Youth and their families and 

friends attended a Reading Royals on 

January 14th. Thank you to everyone 

who supported this fundraiser and 

came out for a fun time!  

 

Feel free 

to contact 

me with 

any sug-

gestions 

on events 

or fundraisers the Youth can do! 
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CONTEST CORNER 
 

NAME ______________________ GRANGE ______________________ 
 
Complete and bring along to the March Pomona meeting.  Must be present to win. 
 

Our next meeting is in March.  What happens in March?  Unscramble the following and find 
out. 
 

1.  TNANILOA IP day ______________________________________ 

2.  TS KAPCITRS day _________________________________ 

3.  DONUP KAEC day ____________________________________ 

4.  ROOE KOOEIC day _________________________________ 

5.  CKOAITRHE THARES day ______________________________________ 

6.  RNELAITIONNTA FAWELF day ____________________________________________ 

7.  NJOYHN EPEDSAPEL day ___________________________________________ 

8.  TNAINLOA RAETT day ______________________________________________ 

9.  FUMERAF day __________________________________________ 

10.  LTAYGDHI GISVANS MTEI ___________________________________________ 

11.  GSIRPN XOEQIUN _______________________________________________ 

12.  ADANARM _________________________ 
 

December answers:  1) The Nutcracker, 2)  under the mistletoe, 3) Gene Autry, 4) hula hoop. 5) cookies & milk, 6) button, 7) Scrooge,         

8) green, 9) Blitzen, 10) Roger, 11) white, 12) Vixen, 13) 2 front teeth, and 14) give a kiss.  Winner was:  Grace Reber, Bernville Grange 

 


